
Dear UIPM President Mr.Klaus Schormann 

Dear UIPM Secretary General Mrs.Shiny Fang 

Dear UIPM Executive Board members 

 

We, the undersigned six National Modern Pentathlon Federation Presidents, 
request that at the next UIPM Executive Board meeting in Budapest Hungary the 
following item be included in the agenda.  The temporary withdrawal of their 
mandates of authority and office of all elected representatives of the Russian 
Federation and the Belorussian Republic until cessation of the Russian Federation’s 
invasion of the sovereign Republic of Ukraine and until the full withdrawal of the 
Russian armed forces from within the internationally recognized borders of the 
Republic of Ukraine.  This would include: UIPM Executive Board members, UIPM 
Commission leaders and members, and UIPM Continental (ECMP) Presidents and 
Executive Board members. 

We find the current situation in Ukraine completely unacceptable.  A war, 
initiated by Russia, a war against democratic values, a war that indiscrimately and 
brutally kills civilians.  A war that kills children, the handicapped, and the elderly.  A 
war that destroys cities and their infrastructure.  A war that openly attacks 21st 
century democratic principles and individual freedoms. 

We support the territorial integrity of Ukraine in Peace! 

 

Latvia Modern Pentathlon Federation, President   Janis Liepins 

Lithuania Modern Pentathlon Federation, President   Aistis Baronas 

Estonia Modern Pentathlon Federation, President   Jaanus Pikani 

Denmark Modern Pentathlon Federation, President                   Benny  Elmann-Larsen 

Sweden Modern Pentathlon Federation, President   Bengt Jōnsson  

Finland Fencing and  Pentathlon Federation, President  Joonas Lyytinen 

 

21th March 2022. 

 

 

 


